
July 20, 2020 

The City Council of the City of Pleasant Grove, Alabama, , met in the Council Chambers at Pleasant Grove 

City Hall, 7:00pm for the council meeting with the following present: 

Mayor:   Jerry W. Brasseale   
Council Members: Philip Houston  
          Bob Crumpton  
   Ken Hatfield  
   Paula Johnson  
   William Bullion  
 
Also present:  Attorney JD Terry, Chief Robert Knight, City Clerk Karen Duncan 
 
Prayer by Jerry Brasseale 
 
Pledge of Allegiance by Ken Hatfield 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
Ms. Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes for the regular meeting of July 6, 2020. 
 
Mr. Houston seconded the motion. 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
APPROVAL OF BILLS 
 
Mr. Hatfield made a motion to approve payment of the bills in the amount of $189,918.15. 
 
Mr. Crumpton seconded the motion. 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
 
OFFICERS OF THE CITY REPORTS 
 
Chief Knight reported the two Police officers that is in training have passed the gun qualification. 
 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
Ms. Johnson gave the City Archive a Pleasant Grove High School letterman patch that was found in a 
house. 
 
Mr. Hatfield discussed being in favor of giving the Police and Fire Department hazard pay for work 
during Coronavirus outbreak. The council is in agreement to look into it and see what the procedure is 
to do it. 
 
Mr. Bullion made a motion to add three street lights at the following locations. One underground light 
near 1136 14th. Avenue, one light across from 1305 12th. Street and one light near 404 Oak Ridge Drive. 
 
Mr. Houston seconded the motion. 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 
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CITIZENS COMMENTS 
 
Street drainage cover at corner of Woodridge Place is broken and needs to be replaced. 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
Upon motion made by Ms. Johnson the council meeting adjourned at 7:14pm. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
_______________________________ 
Jerry W. Brasseale, Mayor 

Attest: ___________________________                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
Karen Duncan, City Clerk 

 


